## Regular Monthly Meeting February 11, 2010

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, February 11, 2010, 7:00 PM, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was given by Superintendent Phillips.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to authorize Michele Nestor of Nestor Resources Inc., to proceed with the bidding process for township wide curbside trash and recycling collection.

Mr. Jeff Hans, PennDot Transportation Manager, was on hand to review and display public plans for the bridge replacement on State Route 388, Section L07, Road Bridge Replacement. Mr. Hans presented an overview of the project which included drawings including the detour route and a construction timetable for the project.

## **Public Comment:**

Mr. Klingensmith, Rose Stop Road, asked how many waste carriers are currently picking up trash in the township. Mr. Peters stated the there are three, and by proposing a bid for one carrier will reduce the trucks on the roadways and hopefully cost to the residents.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn